
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

November 26, 2012 
 
Mr. Steven Reed 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Reed: 
 
The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the 
Company), are being transmitted for filing as a revision of Schedule No. 2, Schedule of Rates for Gas Service: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 11th Revised Sheet No. 78 10th Revised Sheet No. 78 
 8th Revised Sheet No. 79 7th Revised Sheet No. 79 
 8th Revised Sheet No. 80 7th Revised Sheet No. 80 
 8th Revised Sheet No. 81 7th Revised Sheet No. 81 
 Original Revised Sheet No. 81.1 
 6th Revised Sheet No. 82 5th Revised Sheet No. 82 
 5th Revised Sheet No. 83 4th Revised Sheet No. 83 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 84 1st Revised Sheet No. 84 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 85 Original Revised Sheet No. 85 
  

These tariff sheets are being issued November 26, 2012 to become effective on and after January 1, 2013.    
 
The Company’s current natural gas energy efficiency program is set to expire on December 31, 2012.   These proposed 
tariff changes were discussed with the Energy Efficiency Advisory Group (EEAG) prior to filing.  The EEAG consists of 
the Missouri Public Service Commission Staff, the Office of the Public Counsel, and the Missouri Department of Natural 
Resources.     
 
A small pilot program has been included in these proposed tariffs.   The pilot program is designed to increase participation 
by landlords by providing a slightly higher rebate on high efficiency natural gas furnaces and boilers.  The pilot, if 
successful, will benefit those customers who have no control over the type of heating equipment installed in their rental 
units.   The landlord pilot has been analyzed with the other measures being offered under the proposed tariff and it is cost 
effective.  The pilot will be evaluated by the Company after the program has ended. 
 
By August 1, 2013, the Company will present a proposed natural gas energy efficiency tariff, measures and incentive 
levels, to the EEAG for the 2014 program year, with the changes from the 2013 tariff clearly indicated.  The Company will 
schedule discussions between the Company and the EEAG and file the 2014 program year tariff by September 30, 2013, 
with an effective date of January 1, 2014. 
   
The EEAG has reviewed and provided input on the proposed tariff sheets.   The EEAG does not oppose our proposed 
natural gas energy efficiency tariff. 
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Sincerely, 
 
Thomas M. Byrne 
 
Thomas M. Byrne 
Managing Associate General Counsel 
 
Enclosures 
Cc: Missouri Public Service Commission 

Office of the Public Counsel 
Department of Natural Resources 
Tom Imhoff 
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